
May 8, 2020 

Dear Friends: 

Trusting that you, your family and church are staying healthy in these uncertain 
times.   What a joy to rest in the knowledge that our God is still enthroned in 
Heaven and fully in control of things on Earth. 

After much prayer and deliberation, the difficult decision has been made to cancel the Power Of 2 Youth Camps for 
2020.   Please be assured that this decision has not been made hastily or casually.   In fact, this has proven to be one 
of the most difficult choices that this ministry has faced.  In the end, these factors as well as others ultimately 
influenced the decision:  

 The safety (and potential risk to) of your children, our staff, volunteers and your churches. 
 Our inability to comply with anticipated local guidelines requiring social distancing, etc. 
 The potential of a mass infection affecting multiple states, churches, and families. 
 The long-term reputation and viability of the Power of 2 Youth Camps. 
 Parental reluctance to allow their children to attend.  

There is already great excitement as focus shifts to 2021.   Please make your plans for Junior Camp – June 28-30, 
2021 and Teen Camp – July 5-9, 2021.   LORD WILLING, camp will be back bigger and better than ever! 

A ZOOM Meeting was conducted with Pastors, Youth Leaders and other Stake Holders today.  Visit 
www.powerof2youthcamp.net to view the recorded meeting.  Watch the website as information for 2021 is released. 

Plans are being made for the possibility of a one- or two-day Camp Youth Meeting before the summer ends.  Pray 
that restrictions would be eased in a timely fashion so this can take place.   Your teens would greatly enjoy such a 
spiritual boost.  Announcements will be made via the camp website and social media as plans evolve. 

Some have inquired about the camps finances.   There are certain expenses that are incurred throughout the year.  
In addition, the camp has invested in a new registration system this year.   One-time gifts and monthly support can be 
sent to the address at the bottom.  Thank you. 

Thank you for your interest and investment in the POWER OF 2 YOUTH CAMPS.   Camp would not exist without 
your participation.   Looking forward to the years of partnership and participation that are ahead!   

Bro. Mark Stroud   Bro. Duane Moore 
Wahoo Baptist Church   Preachin’ Time Ministries 
770-540-8759 markstroud@windstream.net 770-530-7957 mooreduane@earthlink.net
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